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October 17, 2023 
 

BY E-MAIL 
Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re:   DE 23-068, Electric/Gas Utilities, 2024-2026 Triennial Energy Efficiency Plan  
 Revised Record Request Responses 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

In the process of responding to the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission’s 
(the “Commission”) record requests, Unitil Energy Systems Inc. (“Unitil”) discovered that 
it inadvertently included lighting measures in the Energy Star Residential Products 
Program in its benefit-to-cost (B/C) model.  These residential lighting measures have been 
discontinued and will not be offered as part of the 2024-2026 Plan. As a result, Unitil’s 
actual measure mix for the 2024-2026 Plan will be different than the planned measure mix. 

 
In the interest of providing clarity and further detail on this issue, Unitil has 

enclosed revised responses to the following record requests issued by the Commission: 
PUC 1-001-3; PUC 1-002-01; PUC 1-005-2; PUC 2-003-3; PUC 2-003-12; and PUC 3-
002-7. 

 
If you have any questions or need any additional information concerning the 

enclosed materials, please contact me. 
 
 
  Sincerely, 
 

    
    
  Matthew C. Campbell 
  Senior Counsel 
 
Enclosure 
CC:  Service List 


